Cepp Minutes 02.05.07

Members present:  Beau Breslin (Chair), Deb Hall, Dan Nathan, Kyle Nichols, Matt Hockenos, Muriel Poston, Pat Oles, Jon Brestoff, Heather Vickery and Pat Hilleren (scribe).  

Invited guests present:  Ruth Andrea Levinson, Penny Loretto, Michelle Hobbs, Mike Profita and Michael Ennis-McMillan.

Minutes from 1/31/07 were approved.

The meeting was dedicated to a discussion with the invited guests on the topic of the breadth of Service Learning (SL) at the College and the question of whether CEPP should lend support to the creation of a ‘virtual’ Office of Service Learning in order to encourage a more ‘institutionalized’ view and use of this pedagogical format.

The Mellon Fellow in Service Learning (initially David Carp and currently Ruth Andrea Levinson) studied and reported on Service Learning activities at the College.  

Service Learning activities are currently supported through 1/3 of the Mellon Grant (approximately 10K/year).  This grant will sunset at the end of the current academic year. With the exception of the establishment of a service learning web site- all the aims of the Mellon Grant in terms of SL have been fulfilled.  The question is- where does SL at Skidmore go from here and what is the role of CEPP?  Following are a list of topics discussed, and questions that were raised.

The Virtual Office

What would be the role of the office?  Some ideas were that this ‘office’ would help to coordinate agendas between SL agencies and the college--maybe solicit and/or receive ideas and requests from the community; to assist faculty in the design and development of an SL course; to provide workshops as a means of faculty development; to provide transportation for students; and to problem solve.

SL Courses

What kinds of courses get designated SL?  Are they 4-credit courses- wherein the service component equates to a lab or studio?  What are the requirements for a course to be able to be designated SL?  Does a course that requires only one or two visits off-site get an SL designation. Who would decide this?

What is the actual faculty interest (# of faculty) in SL courses? Several SL courses are already in place and offered each term (estimated 10-16 per year). 

Where is the faculty leadership for SL courses?  Who will take this on next (after the Mellon grant fellowship ends) and in what capacity?

Community

How do we engage with the outside community to establish strong links?  How do we bring the outside world to what we do?  Why is this important?

How do employers look at SL courses in a student’s resume?  According to Mike P., it definitely has some cachet. May serve as an indication of ‘character’. How is it viewed differently from an internship?

The Role of CEPP

What is our responsibility as CEPP?  The strategic plan makes a commitment to Diversity and Citizenship---how is the College going to tackle citizenship?  SL may provide one portal- clearly not the only one.

Raises the issue of how CEPP balances its role as representative of the faculty, and its role in implementing ‘leading edge’ policy.

